
now is the month of maying thomas
morley

now is the month of maying thomas morley is a phrase that instantly brings to
mind the lively and enchanting English madrigal composed by the renowned
Renaissance composer Thomas Morley. This composition, celebrated for its
joyful melody and evocative lyrics, epitomizes the spirit of May and the
traditional festivities associated with the arrival of spring. The piece is
not only a significant work within the context of Renaissance music but also
an important cultural artifact that reflects the social customs and artistic
sensibilities of late 16th-century England. This article explores the
historical background, musical structure, lyrical themes, and enduring legacy
of "Now is the Month of Maying" by Thomas Morley. Additionally, it discusses
the role of madrigals in Renaissance music and how Morley's work continues to
influence modern interpretations. The following sections provide a
comprehensive overview to deepen understanding and appreciation of this
iconic madrigal.

Historical Context of "Now is the Month of Maying" and Thomas Morley

Musical Characteristics and Structure

Lyrical Themes and Symbolism

The Role of Madrigals in Renaissance Music

Legacy and Modern Interpretations

Historical Context of "Now is the Month of
Maying" and Thomas Morley

Understanding the historical background of now is the month of maying thomas
morley offers insight into its significance within Renaissance music. Thomas
Morley (1557–1602) was a prominent English composer, theorist, and organist
during the Elizabethan era. He is widely regarded as one of the leading
figures in English madrigal composition. "Now is the Month of Maying" was
published in 1595 as part of Morley’s collection titled First Booke of Ayres,
which contributed to the popularization of the madrigal form in England.

The late 16th century was a period of artistic flourishing in England, with
music playing an essential role in courtly and social life. Morley’s work
reflects the Renaissance ideals of harmony, balance, and expressive text
setting. The madrigal, originally an Italian genre, was adapted by English
composers like Morley to suit their linguistic and cultural context. The
piece celebrates the month of May, a time traditionally associated with
fertility, renewal, and outdoor festivities, which were common during the
Elizabethan era.

Thomas Morley’s Influence and Career

Thomas Morley was influenced by Italian madrigal composers such as Luca



Marenzio and Claudio Monteverdi. His travels to Italy exposed him to
continental musical styles, which he skillfully integrated into his own
compositions. Morley’s contributions extended beyond composition; he authored
important theoretical works on music, including A Plaine and Easie
Introduction to Practicall Musicke, which was instrumental in teaching music
theory in England.

His career flourished under the patronage of Queen Elizabeth I, and he held
prestigious positions including organist at St. Paul’s Cathedral. Morley’s
works, including "Now is the Month of Maying," were widely disseminated and
remain emblematic of the English madrigal tradition.

Musical Characteristics and Structure

The musical style of now is the month of maying thomas morley is a
quintessential example of the English madrigal genre, characterized by its
light, polyphonic texture and lively rhythms. The composition is written for
multiple voices, typically four or five, which interact in a harmonious and
contrapuntal manner. Morley’s madrigal is distinguished by its clear melodic
lines and rhythmic vitality, which evoke the joyous spirit of spring.

Polyphony and Voice Parts

Morley utilizes a four-part vocal arrangement—soprano, alto, tenor, and
bass—that allows for intricate interweaving of melodies. The voices engage in
imitation and call-and-response patterns, creating a rich tapestry of sound.
The texture remains transparent, ensuring the intelligibility of the text,
which is essential in madrigal composition.

Rhythmic and Melodic Elements

The piece features a lively 6/4 meter, which contributes to its dance-like
quality. The rhythm supports the text’s depiction of Maytime merriment, with
syncopations and upbeat accents that enhance the festive mood. Melodically,
the madrigal makes use of stepwise motion and occasional leaps that add
interest without disrupting the smooth flow of the vocal lines.

Use of Word Painting

Word painting, a hallmark of madrigal composition, is evident in Morley’s
setting. Specific words in the lyrics are musically illustrated through
changes in texture, pitch, or rhythm. For example, references to “springing”
or “running” are often accompanied by quick, ascending passages that mimic
movement, enhancing the expressive quality of the text.

Lyrical Themes and Symbolism

The lyrics of now is the month of maying thomas morley evoke traditional
themes of love, nature, and fertility, all central to the cultural
significance of May celebrations. The text invites participants to engage in
outdoor revelry, emphasizing the joy and abundance associated with the spring



season. The pastoral imagery and references to flowers, birds, and youthful
courtship are typical of Renaissance poetry and align with the madrigal’s
function as both entertainment and artistic expression.

Celebration of Spring and Renewal

The madrigal’s opening line, "Now is the month of Maying," immediately sets a
tone of seasonal celebration. May was historically a time when communities
participated in May Day festivities, including dancing around the maypole,
singing, and courting rituals. The lyrics capture this spirit of renewal and
communal joy, reflecting the optimism and vitality of the season.

Erotic and Pastoral Imagery

Underlying the festive surface of the madrigal is a subtle layer of eroticism
and flirtation. The text alludes to romantic encounters and the awakening of
desire, common motifs in Elizabethan poetry. The pastoral setting, with its
references to nature’s bounty, serves as a metaphor for human love and
fertility, reinforcing the madrigal’s dual function as both a social and
artistic work.

Typical Lyrical Phrases

“Fa-la-la” refrains, which add musical ornamentation and festive
character

Imagery of flowers blooming and birds singing

Encouragement to leave indoor confines and enjoy the outdoors

References to youthful playfulness and courtship

The Role of Madrigals in Renaissance Music

Madrigals like now is the month of maying thomas morley played a vital role
in the musical culture of the Renaissance period. Originating in Italy, the
madrigal became a popular secular vocal form in England during the late 16th
and early 17th centuries. These compositions were typically performed at
social gatherings and were valued for their expressive text settings and
intricate vocal interplay.

Characteristics of Renaissance Madrigals

Renaissance madrigals are generally characterized by their polyphonic
texture, use of vernacular language, and emphasis on text expression. Unlike
sacred choral music, madrigals often explored themes of love, nature, and
human emotion. The form allowed composers to experiment with word painting
and harmonic innovation, making madrigals a key vehicle for musical
creativity during the era.



English Madrigal School

The English Madrigal School refers to a group of composers active in England
who adapted the Italian madrigal style to English tastes and language. Thomas
Morley was a central figure in this movement, along with contemporaries such
as John Wilbye and Thomas Weelkes. Their works contributed to a uniquely
English madrigal tradition distinguished by lighter textures and often more
humorous or playful texts.

Social and Cultural Functions

Madrigals were often performed in informal settings such as private homes,
courtly gatherings, and festive events. The participatory nature of madrigal
singing encouraged amateur musicianship and social interaction. The genre’s
popularity reflected broader Renaissance values of humanism and artistic
expression, linking music closely with poetry and social life.

Legacy and Modern Interpretations

The enduring appeal of now is the month of maying thomas morley is evident in
its continued performance and study in both academic and musical circles.
This madrigal remains a staple in the repertoire of early music ensembles and
choral groups worldwide. Its joyful character and historical significance
make it a valuable work for understanding Renaissance music and culture.

Performances and Recordings

Modern performances of Morley’s madrigal often seek to recreate the sound
world of the Elizabethan period, using period instruments and historically
informed vocal techniques. Numerous recordings capture the vibrant polyphony
and spirited rhythms that define the piece, helping to maintain its presence
in the classical music canon.

Influence on Contemporary Music

Beyond its historical context, "Now is the Month of Maying" has inspired
arrangements and adaptations in various musical genres. Its characteristic
melodies and festive mood have been incorporated into choral workshops,
educational programs, and even popular music reinterpretations. This cross-
genre influence underscores the madrigal’s timeless charm.

Educational Importance

The madrigal is frequently studied in music history and theory courses as an
exemplary model of Renaissance vocal music. It provides students with
opportunities to explore polyphony, text setting, and period performance
practices. The piece’s accessibility and engaging content make it an
effective teaching tool for introducing early music concepts.



Frequently Asked Questions

What is 'Now is the Month of Maying' by Thomas
Morley?

'Now is the Month of Maying' is a madrigal composed by Thomas Morley, a
prominent English composer of the Renaissance period. It celebrates the joys
of spring and the month of May, often associated with love and renewal.

When was 'Now is the Month of Maying' composed?

Thomas Morley composed 'Now is the Month of Maying' around 1595 during the
English Renaissance.

What is the significance of 'Now is the Month of
Maying' in Renaissance music?

The piece is one of the most famous English madrigals, showcasing the light,
polyphonic style typical of Renaissance secular vocal music. It reflects the
cultural importance of pastoral themes and seasonal celebrations in that era.

What are the main themes of 'Now is the Month of
Maying'?

The madrigal features themes of springtime, love, nature, and revelry,
encouraging listeners to enjoy the pleasures of May and the beauty of the
natural world.

How is 'Now is the Month of Maying' typically
performed?

It is typically performed by a small vocal ensemble, often a cappella, with
four or five voices singing in harmony. The piece is lively and rhythmic,
often performed at early music festivals and choral concerts.

Who was Thomas Morley?

Thomas Morley was an English composer, theorist, and organist of the
Renaissance, known for his madrigals, ballets, and instrumental music. He was
a key figure in the English Madrigal School.

Why is 'Now is the Month of Maying' still popular
today?

'Now is the Month of Maying' remains popular because of its catchy melody,
joyful celebration of spring, and historical significance as a quintessential
English madrigal, making it a favorite for choirs and early music
enthusiasts.



Additional Resources
1. Now Is the Month of Maying: The Life and Works of Thomas Morley
This book offers an in-depth exploration of Thomas Morley’s life and musical
contributions, focusing on his famous madrigal "Now Is the Month of Maying."
It delves into the cultural and historical context of the English Renaissance
and highlights Morley’s influence on early music. Readers gain an
understanding of the madrigal tradition and its significance in Elizabethan
England.

2. The English Madrigal School: Music and Culture in the Renaissance
This comprehensive study examines the rise of the English madrigal, with
Thomas Morley as a central figure. The book discusses how madrigals like "Now
Is the Month of Maying" reflected the social and artistic currents of the
time. It provides musical analysis alongside historical insights, making it
valuable for both musicologists and general readers interested in Renaissance
music.

3. Thomas Morley and the Art of Madrigal Composition
Focusing on Morley’s compositional style, this book breaks down his
techniques in writing madrigals, including "Now Is the Month of Maying." It
explains the structure, harmony, and text setting that characterize his work,
offering both theoretical and practical perspectives. The book is ideal for
musicians and scholars studying early music composition.

4. Elizabethan Music and Its Masters: From Morley to Byrd
This volume explores the broader landscape of Elizabethan music, placing
Thomas Morley and his madrigals within the context of his contemporaries. It
illustrates how "Now Is the Month of Maying" exemplifies the joyful and
pastoral themes popular during the era. Readers learn about the interplay
between music, poetry, and politics in Elizabethan England.

5. Sing and Rejoice: The Renaissance Madrigal in Performance
This book focuses on the performance practice of Renaissance madrigals, with
special attention to Morley’s "Now Is the Month of Maying." It discusses
vocal techniques, ensemble arrangements, and historical performance settings.
Musicians and choirs looking to authentically perform English madrigals will
find this a valuable resource.

6. The Renaissance Songbook: An Anthology of English Madrigals
Featuring a collection of notable English madrigals, this anthology includes
Thomas Morley’s "Now Is the Month of Maying." Each piece is accompanied by
historical notes and commentary on textual and musical themes. The book
serves as an accessible introduction to the repertoire and style of English
Renaissance vocal music.

7. Thomas Morley: A Renaissance Composer’s Influence on Modern Music
This book traces the legacy of Thomas Morley’s music, examining how his
madrigals, especially "Now Is the Month of Maying," have inspired
contemporary composers and performers. It discusses the revival of
Renaissance music in modern times and how Morley’s joyful melodies continue
to resonate today. The work bridges the gap between early music and current
musical trends.

8. Music and Poetry in Elizabethan England
Exploring the fusion of poetry and music during the Elizabethan era, this
book highlights how madrigals like "Now Is the Month of Maying" combined
lyrical text with intricate melodies. It analyzes the poetic devices and
musical forms that made these compositions enduringly popular. The book is



essential for understanding the artistic environment that shaped Morley’s
work.

9. The Social Life of the Madrigal: Dance, Music, and Festivity in
Renaissance England
This cultural history investigates the role of madrigals in social
gatherings, dances, and celebrations in Renaissance England. Thomas Morley’s
"Now Is the Month of Maying" is featured as a prime example of music that
encouraged communal singing and festivity. The book reveals how music served
as a vital component of social bonding and seasonal celebrations.
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